
Brookings/Watertown Chapter 

 
 
January 2025 Newsletter 
 
Greetings Brookings /Watertown SDEC Members. 
 
I wish each of you a Happy New Year and hope all is going well for you and your 
families.   
 
Our January class will be held in Watertown on Tuesday January 28th at the Hy-Vee 
store from 7:00 to 9:00 PM. 
 
Byron Krull will be presenting on “Working Clearances.”  
This class will be good for 2 code hours. 
 
Just a reminder, the Brookings/Watertown chapter will be hosting the Annual 
Conference which will be held at the Watertown Event Center on April 25th and 26. 

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend this conference. There is a lot of 
work that goes into hosting this conference so your support is greatly appreciated 
and needed by the SDEC throughout the state.  
 
The SD Electrical Commission will resume tracking continuing education hrs. in 
2025 and going forward. You can receive up to 14 hrs. by attending both days of 
this conference.   
 
Reggie Gassman 
Chapter President 
Work (605) 256-1628 
Cell (605-530-2493 
reggie.gassman@siouxvalleyenergy.com  
 
 
P.S.  If you ever need to see the Newsletter, it is posted on SDEC webpage at least a week before the meeting. 
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